NEWSLETTER

PH2LOA
MARCH 2018
PLEASE CONTINUE SENDING EMAIL ADDRESSES TO: Phase2landowners@yahoo.com AS IT SAVES ON POSTAGE.

Minutes for the Annual Meeting are posted on the website.  P2Loa.netfirms.com.  Mark Taylor is the website administrator. Thank you Mark for all your efforts in creating a great site. 

Our weed control vendor will honor the individual spraying at $70/acre even if the County roadway grant is not approved as we are still waiting for their response.   We will need at least ten members for the vendor to honor that pricing.  The vendor will do the work in early spring so Flo will need to have list of names by May 5th.  Please contact PH2 by email or phone so Flo can organize the list for the vendor. Flo will need your phone number, lot number and number of acres to be sprayed.  The vendor will not be able to honor the pricing of $70 per acre if the member is not on the list.  We will be using Taylor Weed Control and Land Management LLC.  The phone number is 406-207-1141 or email justintalor33@yahoo.com.  Contact him directly if you have any questions as to product used etc.    
We sent out assessment notices in December. The members voted to have it remain at $50 per year per lot.
It has been requested that PH2 have an annual Christmas lights contest.  The Board decided to put it to a vote at the Annual Meeting in August.  

The ACC has received two permit approvals for building houses.   Members are reminded to present paperwork to our ACC Director Curt Winther for approval prior to breaking ground.  There is a onetime per lot ACC fee of $30.

The Annual Party will be at the Double Arrow held on August 19, 2018 from 3pm to 5pm in the pavilion. In the past, we have estimated the number of members attending only we are often left with an excess of food which is wasteful even if members are willing to take leftovers.  The Board is requesting RSVP so we will have an accurate idea of how much food to order.  Please contact Flo by email/phone to RSVP by July 10, 2018.  We will order a few extra just in case someone wishes to bring a guest.  The menu this year will be tacos with fixings, fruit, and dessert.  We will give each member one free well drink ticket.  The drawings will be for two $50 DA gift cards for attending members and the annual assessment waiver for 2019 which is open to all members.  All are welcome so come and enjoy your neighbors.  

Anyone interested in joining the Board is welcome.   It is always worthwhile to have new and different outlooks and ideas.  If you want to participate or just to attend a meeting, contact Phase 2.  The Board meetings are held the second Monday every other month. (Dec/Feb/Apr/June/Aug/Oct).  Meeting location sometimes change so contact a Board member if you plan to attend.  Guests are welcome.  
We have had numerous new owners, so Flo will be updating the membership listings.   Also, Flo noticed that a number of present members have incorrect listings of cellphone/landlines/emails and addresses. Please email or mail correct information so if PH2 needs to contact members we have the correct listings in our records We like to keep our records as current as possible.    


If any member wishes to have an item included in the Newsletter please contact Flo at fenstadflo@yahoo.com or phone 406-540-2768.  We are all interested in critter reports, activities and events in the community etc.                                                                                                                                  
My favorite joke: 
Who worries that his uniform makes him look fat?   

 An insecurity guard. 
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